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Healthy Schools



                                                               
Head teacher

Mrs. Melanie Austin 
June 30th 2016
Summer 2016: Newsletter  No. 6
Dear Parents and Carers,
 Yes, it’s raining again and the temperature yesterday was lower than on Christmas day! We were fortunate enough to have good weather for Potted sports and we have our fingers crossed for traditional Sports day next Tuesday 5th July. Our Teddy Bears’ picnic this week was relocated to the hall and our Year 3 children loved welcoming some of their future buddies and younger siblings. 

Sports Day
Our traditional Sports day is on Tuesday July 5th at 1.30. The FABs will be providing lollies for the children and selling refreshments including cream teas and ice creams during the event. Afterwards until 5.30 there will be a mini Summer fair open to all with lots of stalls and fun activities so do stay and join us. Tim Kidney will be cooking and selling pizzas at a reasonable price cooked in our cob oven. 
Football Tournament

On Thurs July 14th we will be running our annual in-house football tournament. As so many children have signed up to take part, we have decided to re-schedule the tournament to the morning, as we wouldn’t have time to fit in all the matches in the afternoon! Families are welcome to attend this event- kick-off at 9.15.
Summer Reading challenge- The Big Friendly Read
This summer libraries everywhere are celebrating 100 years of Roald Dahl. This week Mary from Dorchester library came to talk to the children about this year’s Big Friendly Read summer challenge. The challenge runs from Saturday 2nd July to Saturday 10th September. For details visit your local library or visit the following website: www.dorsetforyou.com/libraries 
DASP citizens 2016 and other awards
The children have voted for their classmates who they feel best embody the DASP caterpillar qualities and the DASP citizens for 2016 are the following children: Ruby-Rose Oak-Rhind (Yr 4), Camilla Assirati (Yr 3), Martha Edwards (Y 2), Rupert Dorey (Yr 1) and Thomas Harris (Yr R). The proud citizens will be presented with their awards at a ceremony on July 12th at the Thomas Hardye School. We have written our own DASP Caterpillars song and Amber Barnett has made 7 giant cuddly caterpillars for us! Teachers will be choosing their annual Flying High and Jigsaw award winners over the next week or two and those children’s names will be announced before the end of term.
School Council

The next event in our pupils’ experience of democracy will be when they are asked to vote for a boy and a girl in each class (Yr R-Yr 3) to represent their class on the school council. Yr 4 elections will take place when they join their respective middle schools.

Staffing update

Mrs Caroline Drysdale will be leaving us at the end of term, to take up a new career as a dog physiotherapist. We wish her luck in her exciting new career and thank her for being such a fantastic member of our teaching team. 

Broadmayne Village event: D5

We were fascinated to see some of the vehicles used during WW2 – thanks to Steve George for organising the visit. FABs ran a traditional sweets stall to raise funds for the school- amount to be confirmed.

Concert and Music lessons
Our young musicians performed confidently and enthusiastically at the community concert, with Year 4 pupils doing a grand job as waiters and waitresses- well done everyone and thanks to FABs and families for their support. 

Yr 4 brass

The Yr 4 pupils have made great progress under the expert tuition of Kevin Penfold this term.  They will be performing a couple of numbers at the leavers’ assembly on July 18th but will also be happy for parents to attend the lesson this Friday 1st July from 2.15 if they would like- this will be in the hall.
Swimming

We have tried to run as many swimming sessions as possible, despite the appalling weather and a plethora of other events. We are so lucky to be one of the very few primary schools with a swimming pool and very experienced teachers who have all been teaching swimming for years and have all the necessary up-to-date qualifications. The positive effects on children’s wellbeing, health and academic performance cannot be under-estimated. We are still short of contributions so please send any outstanding amounts in as soon as possible- thank you. There are still some places in the Yr2-Yr4 after-school clubs so we are now allowing children to come more than once a week if there are still spaces- it’s a shame to waste this wonderful resource!

Parent Consultations
I hope that all parents in Yr 1, Yr 3 and Yr 4 have been able to make appointments to discuss their child’s progress or come in to look at the children’s work; if you haven’t managed to come in yet please contact your child’s teacher.
Library- message from Mrs Hargrave
Due to Potted Sports, Thank you afternoon and Leavers’ assembly, there will be no more library sessions this term. Please could your child’s library book be returned to their class teacher by Monday 4th July. Thank you.
Reports

I hope you have found your child’s report useful and informative. Yr 1 –Yr 4 will be sending a brief summary of your child’s achievement against age –related expectations before the end of term; some assessments are still going on.
DASP Litfest

All schools in DASP joined together last week to celebrate literacy with a range of events- another example of the close partnership DASP schools share. We really enjoyed the performance of The Railway Children and it was a great way of keeping the classics alive. Thank you to all those who purchased books from the book fair- we were able to buy some super books for our library and classrooms using the commission raised. Unfortunately the picnic we had planned had to take place in classrooms due to the rain, but it was still fun!
Thank you pm
On Monday 11th July we’ll be holding our annual Thank you afternoon at 2.15; this is when we invite our parent and community volunteers to come and have a cup of tea and listen to the children singing some favourite songs as their way of saying thank you. It’s not a performance- simply an informal gathering and an opportunity for the children to show their appreciation to you all. Invitations are currently being prepared and we hope to send them out in the next few days.
Building works

Over the summer holidays we are planning a complete refurbishment of the boys’ toilets; the girls’ toilets are also near the top of the list!

Transfer days

DASP transfer day will take place on Thursday July 7th. Yr 4 will spend the day at their respective middle schools; please take them directly to the schools. The other year groups will spend the morning in their new classes and our new school starters will be joining us for the morning and meeting their buddies!
ECO School Green Flag- message from Miss Felgate
We are going to be celebrating our ECO School Green Flag award with a special Green Flag day on Friday 15th July. Please can those children who have lunchboxes bring a waste-free lunch that day (ie no wrappers) and wear something green to school. We are hoping to have a mini- picnic at morning snack time so please can any snacks be wrapper-free. We will also run some “green” activities during the day. 
Yours sincerely
Melanie Austin 
 July diary update
	July
	

	Fri 1st
	Yr 4 Brass lesson- Yr 4 parents welcome

	Sun 3rd
	DASP prom concert at Weymouth Pavilion

	Tues 5th pm
	Traditional sports day (reserve Wed 6th)

	Thurs 7th
	DASP transfer day (visit new classes/schools)

	Fri 8th
	Year 3 trip to Mash-Up festival

	Mon 11th
	Thank you afternoon at 2.15

	Tues 12th
	DASP Citizenship ceremony

	Thurs 14th
	In school football tournament (9.15 am- parents welcome)

	Fri 15th
	Yr 4 trip to Thomas Hardye School for Rocket science

ECO Schools Green Flag celebration

	Mon 18th @ 2.15
	Yr 4 leavers’ assembly

	Tues 19th
	Last day of Summer term


Wed 20th July: INSET day
Autumn term 2016:

INSET days: Thurs 1st and Fri 2nd September, Mon 31st October

Term starts on Mon 5th September (Reception class have a staggered start: half on Mon 5th, half on Tues 6th, whole class on Wed 7th- mornings only, then full time from Thurs 8th)

Last day of term: Friday 16th December



In Dorset 
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